
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 10th, 2023 
 
Mark Harder 
St. Louis County Council District 7 
41 South Cental Avenue 
Clayton, MO 63105 
 
Re: Baxter Road Crossing at August Hill Drive / Benton Taylor Drive  
 
Dear Councilmember Harder:   
 
The City of Chesterfield continues to receive concerns from residents desirous of 
crossing accommodations on Baxter Road at August Hill Drive / Benton Taylor Drive.  
Many residents west of Baxter Road would like to walk to Chesterfield amenities 
including Central Park, the Chesterfield Amphitheater, and the Riparian Trail.  This 
matter was recently discussed at a City of Chesterfield Planning and Public Works 
Committee meeting.   
 
I understand that Baxter Road is under the jurisdiction of St. Louis County as part of its 
arterial roadway system.  Accordingly, the City of Chesterfield sent the attached letter 
on May 22, 2020 requesting that crossing accommodations be investigated at this 
location.  To date, we have not received a response to this letter.  Could you please 
look into this matter so that the City of Chesterfield and its officials can respond to our 
residents. 
 
Thank you in advance for you attention to this request.  If you have questions, you can 
reach me at 636-537-4711 or bnation@chesterfield.mo.us.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

Bob Nation, Mayor 
City of Chesterfield 
Enclosures 

Bob Nation 

Mayor 
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